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Little Villagers Management Committee Meeting
Monthly Meeting Minutes

21st May 2015
Present:
Drew McLellan; Sharon Wilkinson; Jane Yates; Graeme Bell; Theresa Dinnes; Nikki Thom; Elaine Mackie; Lynda Peel; Anita Bainbridge; Rona Broom
Apologies:
Diane Robertson
Welcome

Drew welcomed all to meeting and thanked everyone for coming
Minutes
Minutes and Action Points from the previous meeting were discussed.
Appropriate actions carried forward and minutes signed off.
Coordinator’s Update
Summer Holiday Club information and forms are now on website and some requests already received.

Children’s questionnaires have been completed and handed to Sharon to compile information. The P7s have been quite cutting in their comments and in particular their views on staff were harsh and rude. This has been a continuous concern for the club each year where the P7’s are not complimentary to the club or staff. It is believed that the P7’s think they are too ‘old’ to be placed into an after school club and they simply do not want to be there. It was suggested that in future years we have a separate questionnaire for P7’s which asks slightly different questions. For example ‘What have you enjoyed about Little Villagers in the last 7 years?
Registration forms have been handed in to Nikki and we are pleased that we have received several new requests for placements from P1’s.

Treasurer’s update

Since the changes in staff hours and increase in pay have been implemented, we have seen an increase in monthly profit which Sharon will continue to monitor and ensure this trend continues. 
Salary increases are being looked at for September 2015 and again Sharon will look at what percentage increase the club can pay.











AP : SW
Chairs Update 
Drew advised that Sharon’s proposal for Business Manager is viable and asked Sharon to clarify with the committee. Her role will start from 1st September and her hours will increase from 10 to 13 which will enable her to spend time with Nikki and the staff ensuring appraisals and one to ones are up to date. A small salary increase will be applied at that time which is in consideration of the increased responsibility of her role, however this increase will be minimal in the first year. Sharon is keen to ensure the staff receive a good salary increase this year and is unwilling to compromise this by taking a more appropriate salary. However should there be a profit at end of tax year a small bonus will be paid at that time to Sharon. If there is no profit then there will be no bonus. 
This will stay in place for one year and hours and salary will be revised at this time. 

This proposal was put forward by Jane and seconded by Lynda.











AP: SW

HR Update
The various options regarding Auto Enrolment were discussed so that we can move forward in getting information prepared for the staging date. It was agreed that we should go with the custom pension option to begin with. This is with a view to moving forward at some point and increasing the pension percentages at a later date.










AP: SW – ONGOING
AOCB
The registration evening went ahead as planned and several parents came and registered their child/ren. Drew discussed the importance of the committee and encouraged parents to become committee members to ensure the smooth running of the club in future years
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25th June 2015
Committee meeting
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